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	California Transportation Commission Meets in Glendale

Yesterday, the California Transportation Commission met in Glendale and deferred all State Transportation Improvement Program allocations due to the legislative impasse over the FY 2007-08 State Budget.  In Los Angeles County, the following STIP allocations have been deferred until the CTC’s September 20, 2007 meeting in Rocklin California (near Sacramento):

· Exposition Light Rail Transit Project
$314.6 M

· Metrolink Sealed Corridor Project
$0.6 M

· Interstate 105 Sepulveda Boulevard off-ramps project
$7.5 M

The CTC did allocate $101.7 million for the following Los Angeles County projects, contingent on passage of the State Budget:  

State Highway Operation and Protection Program 

· Route 138 Palmdale: Construct Safety Roundabout 
$ 9.9 M

· Interstate 10, US 101, and Interstate 110: Upgrade freeway gores*
$ 1.9 M

· San Gabriel Bridge near the San Gabriel Reservoir: Structural work
$ 4.0 M
· I-210 (Williams Ave. to San Bernardino County. Line): 
$ 2.5 M
Relinquish roadway
AB 3090 Repayments for Prior Advances

· Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension 
$43.8 M
· Planning, Programming, and Monitoring funds 
$3.5 M
Traffic Congestion Relief Program

· Interstate 405 Northbound Carpool Lane Project 
$27.0 M
Planning Programming and Monitoring

· Metro Planning, Programming, and Monitoring
$ 8.4 M

Transportation Enhancements Activities Program

· Santa Monica 2nd Street and 4th Street improvement project 
$560,000
· Los Angeles River Bicycle and Pedestrian Facilities (Design)
$124,000
The CTC granted the City of Malibu’s request for five-month extension to award a contract for the Cross Creek Road Improvements project.

Corridor Mobility Improvement Program Delivery Council

The CTC created a Corridor Mobility Improvement Delivery Council for the purpose of monitoring the $4.5 billion Proposition 1B program adopted by the CTC in March 2007.  The following individuals were appointed to the Delivery Council by the CTC in Glendale yesterday:  

· Steven Mahler, CTC Staff

· Ross Chittenden, Caltrans Staff

· Anne Meyer, Riverside County Transportation Commission

· Jack Boda, San Diego County Association of Governments

A second CTC staff member will be added to the Council when a newly created Project Delivery Officer position is filled.  Metro’s nominee, K.N. Murthy, was not selected to be on the Council.

* = A “gore” is a small triangular piece of land.

Media Inquiry into Last Night’s Traffic Accident that Killed a Metro Bus Operator

Last night, Media Relations staff responded to the scene of a fatal bus accident where a Metro Bus Operator was killed when a large SUV apparently ran a red light and struck the bus.  The accident happened at 119th Street and Wilmington.  The SUV was traveling northbound on Wilmington at a high rate of speed when it struck the bus on the left side of the driver compartment area.  The bus operator was ejected through the front windshield and was subsequently run over by the bus.  The operator, 35-year old Gregory Bradley of Metro’s Division 18 in Carson, was pronounced dead at the scene.  The driver of the SUV was critically injured and transported to a local hospital where he later died.  One bus patron was on board the bus at the time of the accident and suffered minor injuries.  CHP responded to the accident and currently is investigating the incident.  All major television and radio stations covered the accident and Media Relations staff provided follow-up interviews today.  Bradley, who was single, joined Metro as a part-time operator in October 1997.  He was promoted to full-time operator in February 1999.  Our thoughts and prayers are with his family and friends during this difficult time.  Media stories on this unfortunate accident are expected to continue to air tonight and tomorrow.

Large Number of People Participated in the First Scoping Meeting for the Canoga Transportation Corridor Project

The first of two public environmental scoping meetings for the Canoga Transportation Corridor Project was held last evening at Chatsworth High School.  The Project would extend bus service from the existing Orange Line terminus at Canoga near Vanowen, north to the Chatsworth Metrolink Station, with a possible extension further north to a new park-and-ride facility at the 118 freeway.  Over 100 people participated in the scoping meeting, representing residents, neighborhood councils, developers, business owners, and open space advocates.  Representatives from the offices of Supervisor Antonovich, Councilmember Greig Smith and Rep. Brad Sherman were also in attendance.  Following an open house presentation of nine alternatives, Metro presented a review of the environmental process and received public comment on proposed alternatives.  The commentary included an initial preference for the alternative that extends the Orange Line on the Canoga right-of-way, as well as many design and environmental issues to be addressed in the EIR.  The second public scoping meeting will take place on Monday, July 30, 7:00 – 9:00 p.m. at NEW Academy in Canoga Park.

Transit Services Bureau Detectives Arrest Two Additional Suspects Involved in the Crenshaw Passenger Station Robberies

On July 26, 2007, Transit Services Bureau Detectives Ron Smith and Keith Schumaker arrested two additional suspects who were involved in the series of robberies that took place at the Crenshaw Passenger Station.  Both of the suspects (1 adult and 1 juvenile) were arrested at their homes and were taken into custody without incident.  While interviewing the suspects, both admitted to taking part in three of the robberies.

Next Week’s Procurement Postings

RFP for Printing Presses

Metro will release a Request for Proposals next week to procure for replacement of aging equipment in the Metro Print Shop.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 2 through November 31, 2007.

Presses in the Print Shop have been in constant use for over 20 years.  The acquisition of new and upgraded equipment will enhance the ability of the Print Shop to service all of Metro with printed maps, Car Cards, Take-Ones, Quarterly Reports and other material necessary for the day-to-day operations of public transit.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Linda Wasley, Senior Contract Administrator, (213) 922-4186.

RFP for Technical Support Services for the Motorist Aid and Traveler Information System

The Los Angeles County Service Authority for Freeways and Emergencies (LA SAFE) will release a Request for Proposals next week seeking proposals from qualified firms to provide technical support services for the Motorist Aid and Traveler Information System (MATIS).  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from August 1 through October 15, 2007.

The purpose of this procurement is to retain the services of a qualified firm to provide technical support and project management services associated with MATIS which is comprised of three main components:  (1) a call center supporting call boxes, the #399 – mobile call box program and 511/traveler information calls, (2) a new regional five-county 511/traveler information system, and (3) a fleet management service in support of the Metro Freeway Service Patrol (FSP) program.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Samira Baghdikian, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-1033.

Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events
Next week, I will be meeting separately with Leslie Rogers, Regional Administrator of the Federal Transit Administration, and Ghassan Salome, Booz Allen's Senior Vice President of Transportation Practice. I will also participate in the Mobility 21 Steering Committee Meeting.  Finally, I will be in Pittsburg, California to meet with Ansaldo Breda Management and tour the AnsaldoBreda Final Assembly Plant, where brand new light rail cars to be used for the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension and Expo Line are being assembled.

Beginning Wednesday, August 1, 2007 through Friday, August 3, 2007, I will be out of the office.  I will be returning to the office on Monday, August 6, 2007.  During my absence, Carol Inge, Chief Planning Officer, will be acting on my behalf with full signature authority.  She can be reached at (213) 922-3056.
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